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2015-16 Annual Report

Legislative Advocacy Committee

The Legislative Advocacy Committee organized a Legislative Roundtable Discussion that took place on 

Wednesday, December 9, 2015.  Senators Beach and Prezioso and Delegates Campbell, Caputo, 

Longstreth, Manchin, and Statler attended.  There were about fifty administrators, faculty and staff in 

attendance.  A lot of discussion about a number of issues occurred.  

Several committee members had several meetings with President Rose to determine the important 

issues for this year’s legislative session and to keep each other informed as to what was transpiring in 

the Legislature.  The main legislative issues were to insure that WVU doesn’t take over the regional 

Colleges and Universities, inform the legislators about the consequences resulting from the budget cuts 

that have occurred over the last few years, and to ask the legislators to adequately fund the Public 

Employees Insurance Agency (PEIA).  The committee met several times to formulate the talking points 

for these legislative issues and to prepare for the trip to the legislature to meet with several of the 

Senators and Delegates on the House and Senate Education Committees and the House and Senate 

Finance Committees.  

Two members of the Legislative Advocacy Committee traveled to Charleston in early February.  This 

involved spending two days meeting with legislators about FSU’s important issues.  We continue to 

depend upon the FSU faculty at large to make phone calls, and/or write letters when such action is 

deemed necessary.  Several members attended PEIA events to protest decreases in coverage.  Members 

continue to attend local legislative events in support of FSU’s interests.

Respectfully submitted,

Harry Baxter

Chair, Legislative Advocacy Committee



Admissions and Credits Committee Report



Committee on Admissions and Credits
Annual Report to the Senate

2015-2016

During the current academic year, the Committee conducted two meetings, in the first of which Leland 

George was elected to serve as chair for the current academic year.

The Committee recommend to the Senate that the By-Laws be amended to designate the Associate 

Provost as an ex-officio member.

One student appeal was heard.

The Committee recommended changes to the Senate in the Probation and Suspension policies.

Respectfully submitted,

Leland M George, PhD
Professor of English
Chair, Committee on Admissions and Credits
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Institutional Review Board 
2015-2016 

Year-End Report 

 

I. Members:  
 

Julie Furrow 

Debra Hoag 

Mahmood Hossain 

Theresa Jones 

Tadashi Kato 

Janie Leary 

Jennifer Myers 

Michael Ransom 

Clarence Rohrbaugh 

Robynn Shannon 

Joshua Smallridge 

Fran Young 

    

II. Activities: 

 

A. The committee reviewed applications for approval to conduct research involving 

human subjects from individuals planning projects for school courses, and faculty 

working on individual or departmental research projects.   

 

 

Fall 2015 Approvals 

 

 

1. Minimal risk approval given on July 28, 2015 for Dr. Ashley Tasker’s faculty 

research.153001 

 

2. Minimal risk approval given on July 28, 2015 for Dr. Deb Hoag’s faculty 

research.153002 

 

3. Minimal risk approval given on August 11, 2015 for Dr. Jeremy Price’s faculty 

research.153003 

 

4. Minimal risk approval given on September 3, 2015 for Dr. Theresa Jones’ faculty 

research.153004 

 

5. Minimal risk approval given on September 4, 2015 for Dr. Julie Furrow’s 

(Mitchell) faculty research.153005 

 

6. Minimal risk approval given on September 11, 2015 for Marshall Sherry’s 

graduate school faculty research.153006 

 

7. Thirteen students in Dr. Tad Kato’s Foundations of Psychology submitted 

applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on October 7, 2015. 

153007 

 

8. Dr. Mike Ransom and three students received IRB approval on October 12, 2015 

for minimal risk research as part of a Directed Research class.153008 

 

9. Minimal risk approval given on October 20, 2015 for Dr. Sidwell’s faculty 

research.153009 

 

 



10. Fourteen students in Dr. Reneau’s PHED 4410 submitted applications and were 

approved for minimal risk studies on October 20, 2015. 1530010 

 

11. Four students in Dr. Leary’s Health and Human Performance class submitted 

applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on November 20, 2015. 

1530011 

 

 

Spring Approvals 

 

 

1. Minimal risk approval given on January 19, 2016 for Dr. Vincent’s faculty 

research.161001 

 

2. Two students in Dr. Leary’s Health and Human Performance class submitted 

applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on February 4, 2016. 

161002 

 

3. One student in Dr. Leary’s Health and Human Performance class submitted 

applications and was approved for minimal risk studies on February 10, 2016. 

161003 

 

4. Minimal risk approval given on February 12, 2016 for Andrea Pammer’s 

research.161004 

 

5. One student in Dr. Leary’s Health and Human Performance class submitted 

applications and was approved for minimal risk studies on February 12, 2016. 

161005 

 

6. Dr. Mike Ransom and three students received IRB approval on February 23, 2016 

for minimal risk research as part of a Directed Research class.161006 

 

7. Six students in Dr. Jess Alsup’s Health and Human Performance class submitted 

applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on February 25, 2016. 

161007 

 

8. Dr. Mike Ransom and two students received IRB approval on March 14, 2016 for 

minimal risk research as part of a Directed Research class.161008 

 

 

9. Minimal risk approval given on March 21, 2016 for Dr. Ross’ faculty 

research.161009 

 

10. Five students in Dr. Clarence Rohrbaugh’s Foundations of Psychology submitted 

applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on March 24, 2016. 

16010 



 

11. Three students in Dr. Jess Alsup’s Health and Human Performance class 

submitted applications and were approved for minimal risk studies on March 28, 

2016. 161011 

 

12. A full review was conducted and research was approved for Dr. Jess Alsup’s 

research with her student Danielle George on April 26, 2016. 16012 

 

13. Minimal risk approval given on April 29, 2016 for Drs. Lindstrom and Jones’ 

faculty research.161013 

 

 

 

 

B. The committee individually reviewed applications in .DOC, .RTF, or .PDF format sent 

over University email. Email was used by committee members to provide feedback on all 

applications. 

 

.  



2016/2017 Senate Meeting Dates



FSU FACULTY SENATE MEETING DATES 2016/2017 ACADEMIC YEAR

(All meeting dates are the second Tuesday of the month unless otherwise noted.)

September 13, 2016

October 11, 2016

November 8, 2016

December 13, 2016

January 17, 2017*

February 14, 2017

March 21, 2017*

April 11, 2017

May 9, 2017

*Third Tuesday of the month



Probation Suspension Policy Revision



PROBATION/SUSPENSION POLICY
(Revised February 23, 2016)

Satisfactory Academic Standing

A student is deemed to be in Satisfactory Academic Standing when his/her cumulative 
grade point average, based upon coursework taken at FSU, is 2.0 or higher.

Unsatisfactory Academic Standing

A student is deemed to be in Unsatisfactory Academic Standing when his/her cumulative 
grade point average, based upon coursework taken at FSU, is below 2.0.

Academic Warning

At the end of each term, an active student whose term GPA falls below a 2.0 will be 
placed on Academic Warning and a notation of Academic Warning will be placed on the 
academic transcript.  Academic Warning is not punitive and does not alter or affect a student’s 
current or subsequent term registration.  Instead, the student will be referred to appropriate 
academic offices for guidance, tutoring or other services as required.  A student on Academic 
Warning is required to meet with his/her assigned academic advisor.  This policy does not 
supersede the Academic Suspension policy.

Academic Probation

1) The status of Academic Probation is automatically applied to a student when the 
cumulative grade point average, based upon coursework taken at FSU, falls below 2.0.

2) The status of Academic Probation will be removed only after the cumulative grade point 
average, based upon coursework taken at FSU, is 2.0 or higher.

3) A student on Academic Probation may continue to enroll on a full-time basis, but will be 
limited to 15 semester hours.

Academic Suspension

The academic record of each student on probation will be reviewed at the end of each 
regular (fall and spring) semester with regard to Academic Suspension.  The following 
guidelines will be used in the review:

1) Academic Suspension occurs when a student’s cumulative grade point average, based 
upon coursework taken at FSU, falls below the minimum required GPA, determined as 
follows in relation to overall institutional and transfer hours attempted:
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Credit Hours* GPA

16-29 1.45

30-59 1.75

60+ 2.00

*Attempted hours at FSU plus transfer credits.

2) The suspension list will be compiled at the end of the fall and spring semesters.

3) A student will be placed on probation for one (1) semester before he/she is subject to 
Academic Suspension (see Academic Probation above).

4) A student can be placed on suspension if he/she has been on probation in any previous 
semester.

5) No student with a current semester GPA of 2.0 or higher will be subject to Academic 
Suspension.

6) A student who is academically suspended will not be permitted to enroll in coursework at
FSU for the period of suspension as defined below:

For a first suspension, a student will not be permitted to enroll in coursework at FSU for 
one (1) full semester plus the summer terms.  This means that a student suspended at the 
end of the fall semester cannot enroll again until the next fall semester.  A student 
suspended at the end of the spring semester cannot enroll again until the next spring 
semester.

For a second suspension, a student will not be permitted to enroll in coursework at FSU 
for one (1) full year.  A full fall and full spring semester plus the summer terms constitute
the required suspension period.

For a third and any subsequent suspension, a student will not be permitted to enroll in 
coursework at FSU for four (4) full years.  Upon readmission, after the full four (4) year 
suspension, the student may be eligible for academic forgiveness.  Whether academic 
forgiveness will apply will be determined by the Academic Forgiveness Policy in effect 
at the time of readmission.

7) A student who has been academically suspended for the first or second time is 
automatically eligible for readmission after the period of suspension is over, but must 
reapply through the Office of Admissions to have his/her Academic Suspension hold 
removed.

Revision Date: February 23, 2016



8) A student who has been academically suspended for the third time may apply for 
readmission after the period of suspension is over, but readmission is not automatic.  The 
student’s record will be reviewed to determine if it is academically possible for the 
student to attain Satisfactory Academic Standing and complete his/her degree program 
within a reasonable amount of time.  A determination of eligibility for academic 
forgiveness will also be made before readmission is granted.  If a student is determined to
be eligible for academic forgiveness, the student must apply for academic forgiveness at 
the appropriate time (Please see “Academic Forgiveness Policy”, page 41).

9) FSU will not accept credit for courses taken at any institution while a student is 
suspended.

10) FSU reserves the right to deny admission if a student has been academically suspended 
from any institution(s) three (3) or more times.

Appeals, Academic Suspension

A student who is suspended may appeal the suspension decision to the Admissions and 
Credits Committee of Fairmont State University.  A written appeal must be forwarded to the 
Chairperson of the Admissions and Credits Committee.  Notices of the appeal deadline will be 
provided in the student’s suspension letter. Late appeals will not be accepted.

The decision of the Admissions and Credits Committee may be appealed to the President 
of Fairmont State University or his/her designee.  For additional information concerning this 
procedure, contact the Associate Provost or the Chairperson of the Admissions and Credits 
Committee.
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Amended Bylaws of Curriculum Committee



CURRICULUM COMMITTEE. 
The Curriculum Committee shall: 
a. Review the initial decisions concerning curriculum change as reported by the Academic Vice President; 
b. Hear any appeals from Deans, Chairpersons, or other members of the Faculty concerning disposition of curriculum 
proposals; 
c. Undertake research into the successes and failures of the University curriculum; and 
d. Develop policy guidelines that will assist the University in curriculum development. 

All four functions of the Committee will result in recommendations reported to the Faculty Senate for final action. The 
Curriculum Committee shall consist of one member elected by each Academic Unit. The Associate Provost for Academic 
Affairs and the University Registrar shall serve as an ex-officio members. 


